Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for January 18, 2005

Regular Meeting

Officers and Directors Attending: 

Officers: Dan McDonnell, Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune and Karen Joseph (Absent: Shelly Denig)

Directors: Milly Shafffer, Jim Lenhart and Bobbie Lenhart  (Absent: Barb Triplett, Bob Monaghan, Howard Emswiler)  

[A quorum was present]. 

President Dan McDonnell called the regular meeting to order at 7:10 pm.  (Adjourned 8:50)

The minutes of the last meeting were read by Tom and approved.

Tom Dunkle reported that the Association had received it’s letter of determination from the IRS and that we were granted exempt status under Section 501 (c) (3) copies were distributed.  Tom also reported that the US Postal Service approved the Association application for Nonprofit Standard Mail rates.

Bev DeNune presented a detailed financial accounting of income and expenses for the past year.  Total income was reported as 18,315.10 with expenses (includes scholarship fund) of 17,935.96.  A detailed summary will be prepared for the public and will be posted on the Association’s website.  Tom moved to approve the Treasurer’s report, second by Karen Joseph, motion carried.  The current balance is $2,732.90.  Tom Dunkle and Dan McDonnell agreed to conduct the annual audit and report back to the Association.

Dan McDonnell, President, read some prepared remarks and asked for input and suggestions.

His first concern was about following up and completing projects, setting some projected deadlines, and securing volunteers to complete the projects.  There was a discussion on the Bell Tower / Brick Project:  (1) when and how will the roof be completed, (2) clean up of construction materials around the area, and (3) what to do about the available ‘wall’ brick space.  Dan would like to set some firm deadlines.  He suggested selling the available space to area businesses, so that the wall and project could be completed.  Others would like to wait until after the banquet.  The ideas were tabled until next month. 

Dan’s next topic was the expense of ‘mass’ mailings.  He cited some recent mailing statistics.  In May of 2004, 1,300 letters were sent out in one mailing (the costs was $910), we only had 98 responses, which is a poor 7% return.  It was suggested that only paid members receive the mailings.  It was suggested that all honored classes and members receive the mailings.  It was suggested that Alum’s could remain on a mailing list to receive newsletters and banquet notices only, for a reduced fee (not full membership).  This sparked a discussion on what annual dues provide a member.  It was discussed that the Association should inform members how their dues and banquet fees are calculated with a detailed break down of costs and expenses.  After this lengthy discussion, Dan said he would table the topic, but would like some specific suggestions for the next meeting.

Tom Dunkle moved to approve $32.91 to repair a broken graduation picture in the hall of fame, second by Karen Joseph, motion carried.  The Shaffer’s volunteered their labor / expertise and completed the repairs.  

The Texas Hold’m committee reported that they have four dates scheduled for the fundraiser; February 18/19, April 15/16, August 12/13, and October 14/15.  Karen Joseph reported that the Lion’s Club discovered they did not hold a 501 c3 status and they are not able to sponsor this event with us.  We are only able to sponsor two events (like this) annually.  The committee reported that the Athletic Boosters would sponsor the other two events and the proceeds would be shared between the two associations. It was suggested that the Lion’s operate the concessions and the profits would be applied towards the rent of the building.  Dan volunteered to create the poster for advertising the event. 

JoAnne (Buttler) Belt was present and representing the class of 1955.  She was requesting detailed information on the alumni banquet.  It was determined at this meeting that the banquet would be held at the New High School.  The banquet committee is scheduled to be appointed at the February meeting.  The committee will then report specific details as they are determined.  JoAnne agreed to email Tom the reunion information and it will be posted on the alumni website (www.lhalumni.com).  

Jim Lenhart moved for adjournment, second by Bobbie.  Motion carried.

Tom Dunkle (Fill-In Secretary)

